Steven Sepe

From: Leah Hazelwood <leahhazelwood11@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2025 3:02 PM

To: House Health and Human Services Committee

Cc: Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; policastrogroup@gmail.com;

beatriceaesthetics@gmail.com

Subject: In Support of Bill H-5351

Subject: Support of Bill H-5351

February 24, 2024

Dear Members of the House Health and Human Services Committee,

I'm reaching out to express my strong support for Bill H-5351 because it directly impacts the care I trust and rely on.

For over a decade, I've been under the care of an incredibly skilled aesthetic nurse who has not only kept me feeling confident in my treatments but has also prioritized my safety and education every step of the way. I've watched her grow in expertise, always staying on top of the latest advancements, and I fully trust her judgment.

If this bill doesn't pass, I—along with so many others—could lose access to the provider I've built a trusted relationship with. It would mean being forced to start over with someone new or even having to go out of state for care, which is completely unnecessary when we already have highly qualified professionals right here.

This is about patient choice, continuity of care, and ensuring people like me can continue receiving safe, effective treatments from the professionals we know and trust. I urge you to support Bill H-5351 and protect access to the exceptional care that so many Rhode Islanders depend on.

Thank you for your consideration.

Best,

Leah Hazelwood

55 Brush Neck Avenue

Warwick, RI 02889

Leahhazelwoood11@gmail.com

401-771-6283